
 

 

Business Item

Environment Committee 
Item: 2008 – 261

E Meeting date:  September 23, 2008 
For the Metropolitan Council Meeting of October 8, 2008 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: Sept. 12, 2008 

Subject: 
Service Availability Charge Policy Update and SAC Payment 
Deferrals in Certain Economic Development Circumstances 

District(s), Member(s):  All 
Policy/Legal Reference: Policy 3-2-5 and MN Statute 473.517 subd. 6 

Staff Presented/Prepared: Jason Willett 651-602-1196 
Division/Department: MCES c/o William G. Moore 651-602-1162  

 
Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council approves changes to the Service Availability Charge (SAC) policy, attached as 
exhibit A. 
 

Background 
Market forces on corporations seeking potential expansion locations in the metropolitan area are pushing them to 
be more competitive and thus lower their overall capital costs. The Minnesota Department of Employment and 
Economic Development (DEED), in response to industry feedback about overall government imposed costs in 
comparison to those required in other states, has contacted MCES about identifying ways to assist heavy water 
and wastewater users lower their upfront capital costs.  
 
The Council recently went through a public input process and then changed rules to allow communities the option 
to transfer SAC credits under certain circumstances. In addition to that tool, DEED has asked MCES to explore 
the option of allowing companies to defer the SAC payments due on a new site for up to 10 years as a way to 
lower the upfront cost of development of new manufacturing facilities that will have a significant economic 
impact on the State’s economy. Payment terms are not a matter of SAC rules but rather Council policy.  
 
The proposed policy change will allow a voluntary deferral of SAC payments for a community where a substantial 
economic issue is involved; and where the community takes the default risk, agrees to interest on the deferred 
amount, and also agrees to defer its own local SAC fees, if any. Staff also proposes editorial changes to update to 
the Council’s SAC policy – a redlined version of the Policy which shows the changes is Exhibit B. 
 
Rationale 
Providing this option to communities may help prevent jobs and tax base from moving out of the metro region.  
 
Funding 
If a business leaves the metro region, no SAC revenue at all will be collected. If this keeps a business here or 
attracts one this is a gain of funding as well as an increase in our economy of scale for operations in general.  
 
If a relocating metro business would have stayed in the Region even without this deferral, the Council will not 
lose on this proposition as it will be made whole because the deferral will require interest – such that the same 
SAC revenue is collected in real dollars. Because we have substantial funds in the SAC reserve the deferred 
timing of the collection will not be a problem. 
 
Known Support/Opposition 
DEED requested and approves of this SAC deferral proposal. 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


